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TO:  Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM:   Finance Committee 
 
DATE:   July 15, 2009 
 
SUBJECT: Finance Committee Report and Recommendations 
 

 

The Finance Committee met in the First Floor Conference Room at 107 North Kent 

Street on Wednesday, July 15, 2009 at 8:00 a.m.  Member Stephen Swiger was absent.  

Item 4 () was approved under consent agenda. 

 

1. The Public Works Director requests an FY 2010 Shawneeland Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $10,000.  This is a carry forward from FY 2009 to 

continue repairs to trails.  See attached memo, p. 1.  The committee recommends 

approval. 

 

2. The Public Works Director requests an FY 2010 General Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $15,600.  This amount represents grant funds awarded 

by the VA Department of Conservation and Recreation.  See attached memo, p. 2.  

The committee recommends approval. 

 

3. The NRADC Superintendent requests an FY 2010 Jail Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $52,330 to hire a Pretrial Services Investigator/Case 

Manager.  Grant dollars will be used to fund this position.  No additional local funds 

needed.  See attached memo, p. 3 – 14.  The committee recommends approval. 
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4. () The Sheriff requests an FY 2009 General Fund supplemental appropriation in the 

amount of $1,789.  This amount represents a donation and DARE reimbursements.  

No local funds needed.  See attached memos, p. 15 – 16. 

 

5. The EDC Director requests a combination of General Fund budget cuts and carry 

forward funds to equal the $108,000 less the County will be receiving from the City 

of Winchester for their EDC contribution and ozone study.  See attached memo, 

p. 17.  The committee recommends approval. 

 

6. The Planning Director requests an FY 2010 General Fund supplemental appropriation 

in the amount of $395,000.  This amount represents matching funds for purchase 

development rights.  $65,000 of this amount represents local funds.  See attached 

information, p. 18 – 22.  The committee recommends approval. 

 

7. The Sheriff requests an FY 2010 General Fund supplemental appropriation in the 

amount of $20,000.  This amount represents the Project Safe Neighborhoods grant.  

No local funds needed.  See attached memo, p. 23.  The committee recommends 

approval. 

 

8. The Public Works Director requests an FY 2010 Shawneeland Fund supplemental 

appropriation in the amount of $4,900 to provide part-time security at the beach.  See 

attached memo, p. 24 – 25.  The committee recommends approval. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
 
Bill M. Ewing 
Richard Shickle 
Charles DeHaven 
Ron Hottle 
Richie Wilkins 

 
 
 
 
By  
 
_______________________________ 
      Cheryl B. Shiffler, Finance Director 
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